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OSTAR 2013 NEWSLETTER NO 7
Ladies and Gentlemen,

The OSTAR start is now only two weeks away. Boats are arriving in Plymouth from as far away as the USA, Italy and Poland. A big welcome awaits you at the Royal Western Yacht Club. Kindly advise me of your expected arrival so we can warn Queen Anne’s Battery Marina to expect you. The Race Office will open in the RWYC on Monday 20th May. Meanwhile the RWYC contact telephone number is +44 1752 660077. 
We are still awaiting some IRC certificates so that we can split the race fleet into classes.
The UK Coastguard requires all OSTAR skippers to download and complete their form CG66 at www.dft.gov.uk/mca/mcga07-home/mcga/cg66.htm. This should be sent by you by email to Richard Williams, the International Yacht Race Liaison Officer at Falmouth Coastguard, – RichardE.Williams@mcga.gov.uk .The details will be forwarded by him to the US and Canadian Coastguards. 
Skippers should ensure that they carry on board their vessel’s registration document and passport especially for arrival clearance in the UK and US. 
A procedure is being arranged with the Accident and Emergency Department of Derriford Hospital here in Plymouth. This will enable skippers to contact a consultant by satellite telephone should urgent medical advice be required. This will be covered in the Skipper’s Briefing at 10:00 on Saturday 25th May. 
A ferry has been chartered for the friends and families of competitors for the start @ £10 per head. It will depart from QAB at 10:15 and return at 13:15 on the Bank Holiday Monday 27th May. 

The yacht insurance company Pantaenius has kindly offered to sponsor the informal gathering on the Thursday evening before the race. This is when we hope that competitors and the RWYC race team will get to know each other a bit better. Plymouth Gin will be supplying cocktails for the Commodore’s Reception on the Friday evening. Tickets for the Half Crown Club evening on the Saturday are free to OSTAR 2013 competitors who may bring one guest @ £19.90. 
Best wishes,

David Southwood

Chairman OSTAR 2013 Race Committee
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